
Results from Traffic Measures survey 
Thanks a lot for completing our survey on the permeable filters proposed for Melbourne Grove south, 

Melbourne Grove North, Elsie Road and Derwent Grove. Here is a summary of the results and 

following conversations. 

Summary 
1. 235 residents responded to the survey, predominantly from the streets under consideration. 

2. The proposals were supported overwhelmingly by residents on each of the four streets. 

3. Residents on the streets north of East Dulwich Grove requested that the filters be installed at 

the northern end of their streets, by Grove Vale. 

4. Residents on Tintagel Crescent requested that a similar measure be installed on their street, 

which joins Elsie Road to Grove Vale. 

5. Concerns were raised about traffic on Zenoria/Oxonian Street, Matham Grove and East 

Dulwich Grove. 

6. Concerns were raised regarding the junction of East Dulwich Grove and Lordship Lane. 

7. Many residents requested that the impact of the measures be monitored effectively, including 

the potential for displaced traffic onto other roads. 

Recommendations 
1. At the time of writing, the permeable filter on Melbourne Grove south has already been 

installed (this had been considered initially as part of the Our Healthy Streets scheme so these 

plans had already been developed). 

2. We will request that further permeable filters are installed on Melbourne Grove north, Elsie 

Road, Derwent Grove and Tintagel Crescent. 

3. We will request that adequate monitoring is in place for these streets and those nearby, 

including East Dulwich Grove, Matham Grove, and Zenoria/Oxonian Street. 

4. We believe that Matham Grove and Zenoria/Oxonian Street should be considered for the next 

round of measures. 

5. We have formally requested that the junction of Lordship Lane and East Dulwich Grove be 

considered for further measures, including potential traffic lights, when funding is available.  

 



Street-by-street results 

 

Note: residents on Tintagel Crescent were surveyed when there were no proposals for this street. All 

but one of those who opposed the filters on Elsie Road suggested that they thought a filter should be 

installed on Tintagel Crescent. 
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